
 

31 October 2011 

Dr Maciej J. Nalecz,  

Director, Executive Secretary, International Basic Sciences Program (IBSP) 

Secretary, SESAME  Council 

UNESCO HQ, Natural Sciences Sector 

1, rue Miollis, room B.3.29/30 

75015 Paris 

Dear Dr Nalecz 

SESAME 

The IUPAC Executive Committee has endorsed the following statement in strong 

support of the SESAME initiative and program. 

 

Statement: 

The International Union of Pure and Applied Chemistry (IUPAC) enthusiastically 

supports the establishment and operation of the UNESCO International Centre for 

Research and Advanced Technology on Synchrotron Light for Experimental Science 

and Applications in the Middle East (SESAME).  Not only is the science of 

fundamental importance, but the location of this world class facility will provide an 

enormous boost to the scientific standing of the region and will also provide a 

stimulus for local and regional industry.  Furthermore, IUPAC urges its relevant 

National Adhering Organisations to become involved with SESAME and to support 

its collaborative objectives. 

 

 

Kindest regards 

 

 


